CTL Engineering, Inc. 2860 Fisher Road, P.O. Box 44548, Columbus, Ohio 43204

Phone: 614/276-8123 • Fax: 614/276-6377 email: ctl@ctleng.com

## AN EMPLOYEE OWNED COMPANY

ETL

Established 1927

Consulting Engineers • Testing • Inspection Services • Analytical Laboratories

## Re: Notice of Roadway Closure

## Walnut Street and Bevelhymer Road Intersection Closure

Dear Resident,

Starting on or around September 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2025, the intersection of Walnut and Bevelhymer will be closed to traffic for 3 months to facilitate the construction of a new roundabout. Residents within the zone will have full access to their drives at all times, unless given prior notice. Walnut Street will be closed about 500 feet from either side of the intersection and Bevelhymer Road will be closed just south of the Public Service Entrance and North of Woodhaven Drive. A temporary road will be installed to maintain east bound traffic on Walnut Street from SR 605 to north bound traffic on Bevelhymer Road. This will allow for access to and from the Bevelhymer Park from SR 605. All other traffic will be detoured east bound and west bound on Walnut Street to US-62 and SR 605, respectively and north bound and south bound on Bevelhymer Road to SR 605 and Central College. Maps to navigate closure are attached for your reference.

CTL Engineering will be performing project administration on behalf of the City of New Albany. The contractor for the project will be Trucco Construction. I have provided my contact information which can be used as both general and emergency contact. Feel free to reach out with any questions or concerns. For more information, please visit the City of New Albany website at newalbanyohio.org/news/. If you would prefer to receive future notices by email, kindly send your name, address, and email to me at the email provided below.

Thank you,

Mark LeChard

Project Engineer

(614) 361-7135

mlechard@ctleng.com



